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Chair Wagner, Vice-Chair Thomsen, and members of the Committee. My name is Anthony 
Medina and I am the Interim Director of Legislative and Policy Affairs for the Higher Education 
Coordinating Commission (HECC). Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on 
House Bill 2213 A. 

At the request of the former House Higher Education and Workforce Development committee, 
HECC worked with Amy Hofer, the statewide Open Educational Resources (OER) coordinator, 
to develop a list of policy options the committee should consider to advance access to low and 
no-cost textbooks for Oregon students. One of these concepts is presented as House Bill 2213 A. 

For students who are extremely price-sensitive, cost-certainty and the ability to source cheaper 
course materials can make the difference between remaining enrolled and withdrawing from 
coursework—significantly harming their ability to complete a certificate or degree on time and at 
the lowest possible cost. 

In June 2018, the HECC received a report from four University of Oregon students completing a 
capstone project for a Master of Public Administration degree. A copy and summary of the 
report is posted on OLIS.  

Their findings are highly informative. Both through survey results and group interviews, the 
researchers found that students believed they did not receive timely enough information on 
course materials, with the plurality of students reporting receiving no cost and low cost textbook 
information from their instructor—too late to make course decisions based on price.  

The report also indicates 40% of students at community colleges have taken fewer courses as a 
result of textbook costs, and over 30% of students at both colleges and universities have elected 
not to register for a specific course because of textbook costs. The full chart is attached at the 
end of my testimony. 

The bill requires each institution to establish a plan for increasing textbook affordability, and 
HECC looks forward to institutions developing measurable goals and local approaches to reduce 
material costs for students.  

Finally, I would like to offer brief comment on HB 2214, 2213’s companion bill that was referred 
to JW&M. In her testimony, Amy has spelled out a compelling case for continuing funding for 
her work as the statewide OER coordinator. With some exceptions, it is faculty spread 
throughout an institution that lead the charge in building awareness and adoption of OER.  
However, it is the statewide OER program that accelerates this work by providing a forum for 
faculty to discuss and become acquainted with OER, by providing training in accessing and 



using materials, and by providing grants to faculty to create OER material and review them for 
rigor. The materials developed because of these activities are available for multiple sections 
across multiple years, and can be edited and updated freely by anyone, making investment in 
OER material development and awareness one of the best indirect mechanisms of student 
financial support available.  

Thank you for your time today. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Attachment: Mechanisms by which students become aware of OER 

 

Source: Freed, B., Friedman, A., et. Al. (2018). Evaluating Oregon’s Open Educational 
Resources Designation Requirement: A Report for the Higher Education Coordinating 
Commission (Capstone report).  
 
  


